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Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Tuesday, October 17, 2017
1059 N. State Street, Ukiah   

I.  Welcome and Opening:  The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m. by Chairperson Timm. Board members in attendance:



Ilona DelSecco
Yes

Sarah Livingston
Yes  

Leticia Trejo 
Yes 

Bob Timm

Yes

Roxanna Usher
Yes

Elna Gordon, Selah Sawyer, and Jim Switzer were present.  

On a first by R. Usher and a second by​​​ L. Trejo, the Board voted (5-0) to adopt the agenda.

President’s Report ~ The first quarter is officially over, but due to the fires some teachers are still wrapping up quarter one activities—grades will be finalized by the end of this week.  The schools will submit a J-13 waiver for the missed school days.  Additionally, because of continued Calfire presence on the fairgrounds Demonstration Night was canceled.  However, the staff will run an awards ceremony during Community Lunch next week, on October 25th, and then run an open house, where parents can pick up report cards, see some of their student’s work,  and talk to teachers,  from 6 to 7:30pm on the night of the 26th.  The cancellation also resulted in some other delays. The PSAT, which was supposed to be administered on October 11th, has been rescheduled for the alternate date, which is October 25th, and interim state testing has been delayed as well. Redwood currently plans on beginning interim testing with grade 7 on October 30th.  On a positive note, the student council is busy organizing a special week for our students on campus; they have elected to call it Compassion on Campus week and the hope is that it helps to build positive community.  As for our enrollment, it is remaining steady at 140, which was our CBEDS number on October 4th. 

Secretary’s Report ~ AAA’s Honors Assembly has been moved to Home Arts and abbreviated due to the CAL Fire presence.  AAA also had a delay in starting interim testing.  AAA will begin interim testing next Monday and conclude testing 11/10.  AAA will hold Awareness Week 10/30-11/3. Enrollment is holding steady at 155 students.  The school is still negotiating with the fairgrounds regarding the location and layout of the new AAA campus as well as the rent for the land.  
Treasurer’s Report ~ Current Budget Report and Cash in the County Treasury Report of 10/13/17 shows current cash of $2,053,698. The September apportionment and taxes have been posted. All balances have been rolled over into this fiscal year and the books are closed. The budgets on the agenda tonight have been revised to reflect ADA projections based on the projected CBEDs enrollment and historical drops in ADA at P-2.  The projected ADA has changed some with RA down 2.25 ADA and AAA up 4.25 ADA.  The next budget will be presented with the interim reports along with a multi-year projection.
Safety and Facilities Report ~ The fires in the surrounding areas required a change to the drop off and lunch areas. The Junior Building has now been turned over to Cal Fire for its use.  The drop off and pick up areas have been moved to keep students away from the emergency vehicles as much as possible. Lunch has been moved to the Home Arts building. This will continue until the fairgrounds are no longer needed as a base camp.  

Redwood is still negotiating with IES for the Prop 39 work. Included in tonight’s packet is a resolution to finally do the contract with them.   They have done our energy audits and have submitted an energy plan under the extended deadline.  Hopefully by next summer the school may see some of these energy savings projects in the works. 

II. Consent Items

a. On a first by L. Trejo and a second by​​​ I. DelSecco, the Board voted (5-0) to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of September 12, 2017.

b. On a first by L. Trejo and a second by​​ I. DelSecco, the Board voted (5-0) to approve the projected in-district ADA for 2018-2019 [A+=134; RA=125]. 

III. Regular Meeting—Action Items

a. Approval of the Budget— On a first by I. DelSecco and a second by​ S. Livingston, the Board voted (5-0) to approve the budget revisions for 2017-2018 for Accelerated Achievement Academy and Redwood Academy of Ukiah.   

b. Approval of revision to Board Policy — On a first by L. Trejo and a second by​​​ R. Usher, the Board voted (5-0) to approve BP 506 and 501.2.
c. Approval of Annual Reports— On a first by I. DelSecco and a second by L. Trejo, the Board voted (5-0) to approve the 2016-17 Redwood Academy of Ukiah’s and Accelerated Achievements Academy’s Annual Reports with authorization to make revisions if suggested by UUSD oversight personnel.

d. Approval of Board Resolution No. 02-17/18-- On a first by S. Livingston and a second by​​​​ I. DelSecco, the Board voted (5-0) to approve the terms of the resolution that establishes a business relationship with Indoor Environmental Services for Prop 39 services. 
IV.       Board Training/Discussion Item
a. Elna Gordon provided a training on the RA WASC Self Study. Training time 00:22 total year to date is 00:22. 
b. The Board is requested to review and provide input for the Self-Study and Action Plan by Nov. 30.
V.
Public Comment ~ No member of the public requested to speak.  

VI. 
Next Regular Meeting—Friday, December 8, 2017 @ 6:00 p.m. @ Redwood Academy of Ukiah   This meeting will include the annual and organizational meetings for the corporation (including election to fill the expired term of Director Bob Timm).

VII.
Adjournment--As acclaimed by the chair, the meeting was adjourned at 6:56 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Selah Sawyer
Secretary 

For the Record:

Before 6:00 p.m. on Friday, October 13, 2017, this meeting agenda was: 



Provided to all five board members and the corporate officers/management staff;

Posted in the offices of Redwood Academy and Accelerated Achievement Academy, and classrooms of Flower Building and Home Arts 

Building, Posted on the www.caredwoods.org governance channel; and 

E-mailed to Holly Rodgers 

Preparing students for a successful future in safe, challenging, well-managed charter schools


